
Bobby James Sanderson of  
Blackwell passed from this earth 
on Wednesday, October 28, 2015 
in the Bronte Health and Rehab 
Center.  Visitation will be held all 
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out” they were supposed to help 
the policemen.  He was there all 
day long, it was a cold day in 
January, but it was one of  his 
favorite service memories.  

Bobby then came home to 
Blackwell to help his parents who 
owned several local businesses 
and the service station following 
his stint in the service.  Daddy 
married Dona Hendry Garvin 
on March 12, 1966, he put a ring 
on Mom’s finger and Linda’s 
too.  Daddy had been friends 
with Linda’s birth father Eddy 
Garvin, and after he died in a 
tragic wreck and as time passed 
he began to court Dona.  After 
the wedding, Daddy adopted 
Linda because he said if  
something happened to Dona he 
wanted to be able to take care of  
her.  We can honestly say our 
Daddy was the sweetest man 
with the biggest heart.  Then, in 
1969  James Lee was born and 
he was the “apple of  Dads eye,” 
they enjoyed the best relationship 
a father and son could have.  
They each adored the other, so 
much that when James and 
Heather married, Daddy was 
James’ best man.  What a tribute 

to Daddy.  Daddy worked for 
West Texas Utilities Oak Creek 
Power Plant as a shift supervisor. 
He worked shift work, farmed 
and ranched on the side.  Mom 
and Dad always had both cattle 
and sheep, he was a welder and 
did custom hay baling too.  Dad 
taught us to work hard, there was 
always work to do at the farm.  
Daddy built Linda her own hay 
hook that was shorter, so she 
could manage it better when 
hauling hay or stacking hay in 
barns.  Many times Mom drove 
the truck and we had a “pop up 
loader” for the hay that we 
picked up in the fields.  Daddy 
and Linda would stack the hay 
on the back of  the big truck and 
then unload it in the barns.  
Daddy would pay us by each bale 
that we hauled.  Daddy would 
hire local students and football 
boys that were big and strong 
and wanted to make extra money 
in the summers to help with the 
haying.  

Dad was a faithful member of  
the First United Methodist 
Church of  Blackwell.  Dad 
served as church treasurer for 
twenty years until passing it on to 

Billy J. Blair, 84, went to be 
with his Lord and Savior 
Sunday, October 25, 2015.

Billy J. Blair was born to Jeff  
Davis Blair and Thelma Daniel 
Blair on December 24, 1930, in 
Sterling County. Shortly after 
his birth, his family moved to 
Robert Lee where he attended 
school and was a star athlete, 
graduating in 1949. On July 12, 
1950, he married his high school 
sweetheart Eula Fay Smith and 
they recently celebrated their 
sixty-fifth wedding anniversary. 
To this union three children, Roy 
Blair, Linda Blair Porter, and 
Billy J. Blair Jr. were born. Bill 
spent his life working in the oil 
fields and as a rancher.

He was preceded in death by 
his parents and his infant son 
Billy J. Blair Jr., two brothers J. 
D. Blair Jr. and Don Blair.

He is survived by his loving 
wife, Eula Fay Blair; son, Roy 
Blair and wife Judy; and 
daughter, Linda Blair Porter 
and husband Jack; two sisters, 
Edith McGinley and Ruth 
Weimer; and two brothers, Dan 
and his wife Lennie and Jerry; 
five grandchildren, Tracie 
Corley and her husband Barry, 
Joe Blair and his wife Daisy, 
Amy Porter, Russell Porter and 
his wife Jennifer, Christopher 
Porter and thirteen great 
grandchildren, and another due 
in January.

There was open visitation on 
Saturday, October 31, 2015, at 
Shaffer Funeral Home in 
Robert Lee. The funeral was 
November 1, 2015, at 2 pm at 
the Robert Lee Baptist Church 
followed by a graveside service 
at Robert Lee Cemetery. 
Reverend Danny White 
officiated the service. Services 
were under the direction of  
Shaffer Funeral Home.

Online condolences may be 
made at www.shafferpioneer.com .
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day Friday, October 30, 2015 at 
the funeral home in Bronte.  
Funeral services will be held at 
2:00 p.m., Saturday, October 31, 
2015 at Blackwell United 
Methodist Church with burial to 
follow in Blackwell Cemetery.  
Services are under the direction 
of  Shaffer Funeral Home. 

Bobby was born to pioneer 
farming family James Roy & 
Nila English Sanderson. Dad 
had a very unique and easily 
remembered birthdate, 1-2-34.  
He was the youngest child of  
four children and their only son.

Growing up on the home 
place he lived west of  Blackwell.  
He went to Blackwell schools, 
graduated high school in 1952 
and attended McMurry College 
in Abilene. He was drafted or 
“called up” to serve his country 
and went into the Army. Dad 
told us that while stationed at 
Fort Belvoir near Washington 
DC he had a buddy that had a 
car and they went to church 
together. His buddy elbowed 
him and asked “Do you know 
who you are sitting by?” Dad 
said “No” and his friend quickly 
informed him that it was Major 
John Eisenhower.  Another 
favorite moment while in the 
Army was that dad got to attend 
President Eisenhower’s 
inauguration. Dad told us that 
he stood on the parade route. 
His job was if  “something broke 


